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Seniorsô Christmas Party  
 
The Seniors celebrated their Christmas Party on Friday 4 December at 
the Hall and a great time was had by all. The Minister for Seniors, the 
Hon Peter Styles MLA generously donated a massive Christmas Cake 
and as every year made time in his busy schedule to come along to wish 
everyone a wonderful Christmas. Deputy Lord Mayor, Alderman Justine 
Glover also attended on behalf of The Right Worshipful The Lord Mayor 
of Darwin, Katrina Fong Lim and donated a most lovely fruit basket for 
our door prize.  
 
There was however a sad moment when we had to say goodbye to Sister 
Mary who is leaving Darwin to return to Sydney. Sister Mary will be sadly 
missed by all, as she played a big part in creating the Seniors Choir and 
her gentle manner and smile will forever remain in our hearts. The  
Seniors Group presented her with a plaque in recognition for her  
invaluable contribution. She was also presented with money collected by 
a whip around by the Seniors which she said will be donated to her fellow  
Sisters in Sydney to help in making extensions to their monastery.  

Nenelle (Chin) and Wayne Demos are thrilled at the safe arrival of Oscar, 
on 11 December.   
 
A grandson for Andrew and Ros to love and cherish,  
and Auntie Levonne to spoil rotten!!  
 
Oscar is the 5th generation Darwin born male in the Chin family,  
and Great Grandmother Nen Chin couldnôt be prouder. 

Wishing all our Members  
ñMerry Christmas and Happy New Year"  
from the CWS Management Committee  



 

Temple spring cleaning  
Sunday 31st January 2016  

 



Temple Talk  

With Chinese New Year just around the  

corner, we held a  informal introduction to the younger and 

not so young members of our Society to the workings of the 

Chinese Temple.  

There was a big turn up at 

the "Talk" and the interest 

shown by everyone who  

attended was excellent, with 

Austin, Aunty Leila, Dennis 

Low and Paul Ho explaining 

all the religious and cultural 

aspects of the Temple. 

Chung Wah Society 2015 Trivia Night  
 
On a balmy build-up night in late November a good crowd of over 220 gathered at the Chung Wah  
Society Hall to test their trivia skills against each other and the quizmaster Frank Schembri. The night 
commenced with a combined Jade Dragons and Lion Dance troupe routine that gave a glimpse of the 
skills that will be on full display when the troupes perform at the Bendigo Easter Festival in March 2016. 
 
In all, 24 teams filled up the hall to compete over ten challenging rounds that explored all areas of the 
brain and often beyond. Some tough rounds in the early stages had the crowd wondering what they had 
got themselves in for. As the thinking took its toll on the appetite, the contestants were treated to an  
entrée of fried snacks and other goodies. 
 
It was the aptly named óTeam Googleô, led by Austin and Melanie Chin and their wily band of recruits, who 
streaked out of the blocks and had a handy lead by the half way mark. The round breaks brought games 
of heads and tails for those hoping for a lucky win; sausage sizzle to feed the hungry masses; drinks for 
those wondering where it all went wrong; and a variety of baked cakes, slices and biscuits for the sweet 
tooths. While a number of teams closed the gap down the home stretch, Team Google held on to take a  
well-deserved victory. 
 
It was a great night, with the CWS Hall at capacity and buzzing with activity. A real highlight was the  
number of new faces that came along, enjoyed the Chung Wah experience and supported our dance 
troupes. The night raised around $3500 to send our troupes to Bendigo. 
 
Thank you to all who attended and of course, thanks to the huge number of people that made it happen. 
 
By Jason Robertson 
Photos provided by Michael Lee 

Bendigo 2016 Easter Festival  
 

A reception was hosted by the Minister for Multicultural Affairs, the Hon Peter Styles MLA for the Chung 
Wah Lion Dance Troupe and Jade Dragons Cultural Dance Group at Parliament House on Wednesday 
16th December. Minister Styles congratulated everyone involved for our initiatives in representing the  
Territory and the Chinese community of Darwin at next year's Bendigo Easter Festival in Victoria. The  
Lion Dancers and Jade Dragons performing in the renowned "Awakening of the Dragon" section of the 
Festival is a wonderful opportunity to promote our Chinese culture here in the NT with the other Chinese 
groups from around Australia. 

Bunch of keys 

Please contact Austin  

0413 998 082 



Reception for the Dragon and Lion Dance Troupe and Jade Dragons   
hosted by The Hon Peter Styles MLA at Parliament House   

Seniorsô Christmas Party  

Trivia Night  


